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The Beginning of Father’s Day 

One Sunday in 1909, a young woman named 
Sonora Smart Dodd sat in a pew listening to a 
sermon honoring mothers. Her mother had died 
some years before, so her father had raised her 
by himself. She began to wonder why there wasn’t 
a day to honor fathers.  
 
Sonora decided to arrange for a tribute to be paid 
to her father at a church in her hometown of 
Spokane, Washington. The date was June 19, 
1910. Many believe that this was the beginning of 
Father’s Day.  
 
Another view is that Dr. Robert Webb, pastor of 
Central Church, in Fairmont, West Virginia, held a 
service giving tribute to fathers in 1908. 
Regardless of which story is the correct one, it is 
certain that President Calvin Coolidge was the first 
president to choose a special day to honor fathers. 
He proclaimed the third Sunday in June as 
Father’s Day in 1924.  
 
 
Taken from The NEWSLETTER Newsletter, June 2010 http://
www.newsletternewsletter.com/subscriber/searchcontent.asp?keywords=Father%
27s+Day&imageField2.x=0&imageField2.y=0 

F.A.T.H.E.R.S. 

"F" aithful.  

"A" lways there.  

"T" rustworthy.  

"H" onoring.  

"E" ver-loving.  

"R" ighteous.  

"S" upportive. 
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Scripture readings for the 
5th Sunday after Pentecost 

June 19, 2016, are: 
 
 
 
 

Isaiah 65:1-9 
 

The prophet announces God’s impatience. The 
people’s self absorption is idolatry, and images 

from pagan worship fill this reading. Like a vintner 
who crushes the grape to release the wine, God 

will use Israel’s exile to establish a new community 
of the faithful. 

 

Galatians 3:23-29 
 

For Paul, baptism is a powerful bond that unites 
people not only with God but with other believers. 

Those who call themselves children of God 
experience a transformation that removes 

prejudices of race, social class, or gender in favor 
of true unity in Christ. 

 

Luke 8:26-39 
Jesus’ mission includes foreigners, and his 

authority extends to the casting out of demons. 
Some who witness Jesus’ work are seized with 

confusion and fear, but the man who was healed is 
commissioned to give testimony  

of God’s mercy and power. 
 
 
 

Sermon Title: 
 

“DISTRESS! God in silence.” 
           

by Pastor Dave Daugs 

	
 

Adult Opportunities in 
Sunday School 

 
 
 

Prayer Pieces  
Sunday mornings at 8:30 in “The Gallery.”  

Join us in prayer, fellowship, and conversation, 
while we knit, crochet, and cross-stitch. 

Questions? Contact  
Gretchen Isakson at gretchenisakson@yahoo.com 

 or Robbie Giles at robbiegiles@roadrunner.com. 

 
 

J.A.M. - Jesus And Me! 
 

for children through age 12.  
 

Following the Children’s Sermon, J.A.M. leaders will 
escort the kiddos down to the Fellowship Hall for crafts, 
games, songs, and a snack. Children will return to the 

Sanctuary just prior to Holy Communion. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please note: 
Many of Emmanuel’s Bible Study Classes  

and groups break through the summer. 
Please watch in upcoming issues of the 

Emphasis: Weekly Edition and “Quick List” 
for when the following groups  
will start up again in the fall: 

Men’s Breakfast, MARY Circle, LEAH Circle,  
Adult Sunday School, Emmanuel Bells, Adult Choir, 

Confirmation Class. 
 

Enjoy your  
summer! 



 

 

 

Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
 

1036 W A Street, Moscow, ID  83843  -  Phone: 208.882.3915  -  Fax: 208.882.3917  
emmanuelmoscowid@gmail.com  -  www.emmanuelmoscow.org 

Church Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 8:30AM - 4 PM (unless otherwise noted.) 

 

Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
Busy summer days are ahead. Vacation, travel, graduation, the cabin, lake, seashore, relaxing at home to 
name a few. Our congregation is literally off to parts unknown; Alaska, Chile, China, Germany, Spain, Namibia, 
Mt. McKinley, Norway, and Baja Mexico… 
 
Blessings, peace, safety, re-creation are some of the prayers we will have for each other as these days unfold. 
 
This is also the summer for another kind of re-creation. Doctor appointments. Diagnosis, surgeries, and ongoing 
treatment. Many congregants are in the midst of major health decisions. Please pray for healing, Jesus’ 
presence, patience, rest, and strength. 
 
Both Janet McIntosh (our choir director) and myself will be having knee surgery this July. Janet will be having 
surgery to reattach her kneecap on July 12 in Spokane. I will be having a total knee replacement on July 12 in 
Pullman. We will both be recovering through the month of July. 
 
So here is how worship will be led: 

 Pastor Dawna Svaren will be our preacher and presider for July 17 and 24. 
 On July 31, Emmanuel Member, Niklaas Dumroese, will share with us his recent experiences in 

Germany at the Syrian Refugee Camps. 
 Laypersons will be leading worship and preaching on August 7. 

 
Janet will be back in the office by the end of July. Her husband, daughter, and son will be watching 
after her. 
 
Pastor may be back in the Pulpit on August 14. His wife Kris and two sons will be watching after him. 
 
Have a blessed summer that is filled with our creator’s grace. (And do not forget ELC with your generous 
summer offering support.) 
 
Shalom, 
 
Pastor Daugs 
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June 19, 2016 
 

Ministers: 
The Congregation 

Presiding: 
Pastor Daugs 
Dir. Of Music: 

Janet McIntosh 
Organist: 

Janet McIntosh 
Altar Guild / Bread: 

Robbie Giles 
Acolyte: 

June Kirchmeier 
Altar Flowers: 
Debbie Stone 

Assisting Minister: 
Debbie Stone 

Communion Assistants: 
Deb Dumroese 
Kas Dumroese 

Counters: 
Helen Joyner 
Chris Watts 
Fellowship: 

Janice & Irv Johnson 
Helen Joyner 

Leo & Jackie Greenwalt 
Greeters: 

Kevin & Anne Peterson 
J.A.M. Leader:  
Chie Barker 

J.A.M. Assistant: 
Deb Wyatt 

Reader: 
Debbie Dumroese 

Ushers: 
Vern Kinnison 

Nancy Ruth Peterson 
Garth Sasser 

Deb Dumroese 
Kas Dumroese 

 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
 

Happy Birthday this week to: 
 

Kaelyn Lichte, Tara Roberts,  
Debi Dockins, Millie Krasselt, 

Christopher Hill, Corey Williams,  
Gerald Willett, Jr.Tim Roberts,  

Ron Landeck 
 

Happy Anniversary this week to: 
Ben & Barb Kirchmeier - 06/25/2005 

Tim & Tara Roberts - 06/25/2005 
 

  

ELC’s LUTHERHAVEN DAY CAMP AND VBS IN FULL SWING! 
June 13-17, 2016. Our theme: “ Rooted—imagine what will grow!”  

We still have many opportunities for volunteer help!  
Contact Janet Williams or Deb Marsh.  

Please see where you might like to make a difference.  
 

VBS FAMILY BBQ/POTLUCK! ALL ARE WELCOME TO COME! 
We will be having a family BBQ/Potluck on Thursday evening from 
6-7:30 PM. We hope you will be able to join us. Hotdogs, buns, and 
beverages will be provided. Please bring a side dish or dessert to 
share. Campers will be sharing songs that they have learned during 
the week and maybe a skit or two! The Lutherhaven Trading Post 
will also be open that evening if you are interested in purchasing a 
Lutherhaven T-shirt, water bottle, etc. Please join us! 

 
NORDIC SPIRIT AT CORDELIA - Sunday, June 19, Nordic Spirit 
will play Scandinavian Dance Music at our Mid-Summer Festival. 
The concert will be outside, so bring chairs. This year's festival will 
have a maypole and other traditions. Maypole decorating starts at 1 
PM. Bring flowers and other pliable greenery for the maypole. The 
concert will start at 2 PM. If you have questions contact Larry Lass 
or visit us on the web at www.cordeliachurch.org 
 
WE HAVE NEW DOORS! The lower exterior church doors have 
been replaced. All exterior doors were rekeyed on June 7, 2016. 
PLEASE NOTE: the alarm system has not been completely 
installed. If you have already been issued a new key, CindyMarie 
will let you know once to alarm is fully operational and armed. 
Please contact the office if you have questions. Thank you for your 
patience through this process. 
 
NEW CHURCH OFFICE HOURS! The Church Office is open 
8:30 AM - 4 PM, Monday - Friday. To provide this, we are in need 
of a few office volunteers. If you are willing to help out, please 
contact us! 882-3915 or emmanuelmoscowid@gmail.com 
 
WEEDS! WEEDS!! Host a weed pulling party here at ELC! Get 
your family and friends together and start pulling! Please! Just jump 
right in and pull! (But please let us know so we can properly thank 
you for your time and good stewardship!)  
 
ITEMS NEEDED FOR HYGIENE, BABY, AND SCHOOL KITS!   
June is BABY KIT month! Here’s what you can bring to Change the 
World one week at a time! Put your items in the youth-decorated 
box in the bridge area. 
June 5  – hand towels (dark colors only) 
June 12 – Bath-size Ivory soap 
June 19 – Baby socks (any color, used are OK) 
June 26 – Cloth diapers (small or large packages) 
Check out the church website or ask any ME member for more info. 
 
PARENT/KID MEETING! There will be a meeting for parents of 
kids going to Lutherhaven the end of June. Please plan to attend 
this important meeting on June 21, 2016, 6:30 PM, in the 
Fellowship Hall. Questions? Contact Lisa Allen at 
emmanuel.luthyouth@gmail.com 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING! JUNE 26! 11 AM!  
Please plan to attend this important meeting! 
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COFFEE WITH PASTOR! Meet Pastor Daugs for coffee every 
Wednesday morning in June at the Moscow Food Co-op (121 E 
5th St, Moscow) from 7-8 AM! 
 
URGENT HELP NEEDED: Senior female ELC member needs 
care giver/assistant. Flexible. Several hour a week. Salary plus car 
expense. Must have transportation. Contact the church office for 
more information. 208.882.3915 or 
emmanuelmoscowid@gmail.com 
 
CARE-PROVIDER NEEDED - ELC Member Larry Clott is 
searching for a morning care-provider. Please see more 
information posted on the Fellowship Hall bulletin board, or contact 
Larry at 509.595.2812, or Lauren at 864.497.7252 with 
questions. 
 
PIECEMAKERS - Help us quilt! Bring a friend! Have some lunch!  
We meet on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays. Join us on June 22, at 9 
AM, to help tie quilts, then share a potluck lunch. Contact 
Gretchen Isakson at gretchenisakson@yahoo.com or 
882.7289. 

“Whatever your hands find to do, do it with all your might.”  
Ecclesiastes 9:10 

 
JOIN THE EMMANUEL “MEALS” PROGRAM! If you would be 
willing to provide occasional meals, or if you or someone you know 
would like meal delivery during illness or recuperation, 
please email Anne Peterson at shortiemom@live.com or leave a 
message at 509.336.1804.  
 
 

 
MAY 2016 FINANCIAL REPORT  

 
 

With a 2016 budget of $363,600, that includes the roof loan, 
income needs to average about $30,300 per month to meet 
budget.  Income from the general fund in May totaled $28,681 and 
expenses were $24,848.  As a result, the operating income for 
May was $3,833 and the year-to-date deficit total is reduced to 
$12,760. 
 
 

The balance on the roof replacement loan today is $56,244 and 
our monthly payment is $987. Since the roof loan was originated 
last July, the congregation has contributed $5,650 that was applied 
to pay down the loan balance. 
 
 

At the March council meeting, the church council voted to 
authorize the installation of a new door to the lower level of the 
church. The new door installation was completed last week. Since 
we did not have the cash to cover the $11,535 expenditure, 
$10,000 was transferred from our line of credit and the bill has 
been paid. The church council also voted to have the cost of the 
door installation reimbursed from the Good Shepherd Fund. That 
motion will be one of the items of business at the June 26 

congregation meeting.  
 
 

As we transition to summer schedules and activities, please 
continue your regular support of the important ministries of our 
church. Thanks to everyone for their continued generosity.  
 
 

Jon Kimberling and Gwen Mitchell, Treasurers 

United with Christ in the waters  
of Holy Baptism this Sunday:  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kaelyn Anne Lichte 
Born: June 19, 2015 

Daughter of Amy & Zach Lichte 
Sponsors: Kyle Peterson and Karlee Lichte 

Grandparents: Kevin & Anne Peterson 
Grandmother: Jeanette Peterson 

Pray! Praise!  
Congrats! Yay! Thanks! 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
 

Please remember in Prayer: 
 

Friends & Family of Harlie Gunther 
Friends & Family of Eva Alsaker 

 

Our Emmanuel Prayers & Concerns Sheet 
is printed the first issue of each month in 
the Emphasis: Weekly Edition. You can 
also pick up a weekly updated copy on 
Sunday from the Prayer & Concerns 

Bulletin Display located in the Narthex. 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Thank you, Harry Wells, for playing the 

organ for us in worship on Sunday, 6/19. 
Prelude: From the Water Music by Handel 

Postlude: Fanfare by Lemmens 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

Thank you to Mitzi Houska for coordinating 
the luncheon for the celebration of life of 

Harlie Gunther on Wednesday.  
Thank you to all who helped  

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Thank you, Kathy Henson, for covering the 
Emmanuel Church Office again on 6/16 & 

6/17! Your help is SO appreciated! 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

Thanks to all the fantastic folks that are 
helping to make our 2016 VBS  
so successful and fun for all! 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
 

Have a Pray! Praise! Congrats! Yay! Thanks!? 
Are we missing your name in our Birthdays & 

Anniversaries list? Would you like to share this 
great news with your Emmanuel Family? 

Let us know!  
 Call 208.882.3915 or email 

emmanuelmoscowid@gmail.com 
 



Sunday Jun 19     Fifth Sunday after Pentecost 
      Father's Day 

     Baptism: Kaelyn Lichte 
      Readings: Isaiah 65:1-9; Psalm 22:19-28; Galatians 3:23-29; Luke 8:26-39  

  9:30 AM   Worship Service 

  11:00 AM   Fellowship (Hall) 

  1:00 PM   Cordelia's 2016 Free Summer Concerts (Cordelia) 

Monday Jun 20     Summer Solstice 

     Pastor Off 

  7:00 PM   Hog Heaven Band Practice (Hall) 

Tuesday Jun 21 6:30 PM   Lutherhaven Parent Meeting (Hall) 

Wednesday Jun 22 6:00 AM   Weekly Publication Deadline 

  7:00 AM   Coffee with Pastor! (Moscow Food Co-op) 

  9:00 AM   ELCW Piecemakers ( Hall) 

  10:00 AM   ELC Staff (Manager) Mtg 

Thursday Jun 23       

Friday Jun 24       

Saturday Jun 25       

Sunday Jun 26     Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 
      Readings: 1 Kings 19:15-16, 19-21; Psalm 16; Galatians 5:1, 13-25; Luke 9:51-62  

  9:30 AM   Worship Service 

  11:00 AM   Congregational Meeting (Hall) 
  11:00 AM   Fellowship (Hall) 

      Emmanuel Goes to Lutherhaven! 

Monday Jun 27     Emmanuel Youth at Lutherhaven! 

  7:00 PM   Hog Heaven Band Practice (Hall) 

Tuesday Jun 28     Emmanuel Youth at Lutherhaven! 

  6:00 AM   Weekly Publication Deadline 

  6:00 PM   Church Council (June/July) Meeting (Gwen Mitchell's Home) 

Wednesday Jun 29     CindyMarie out of the Office 

      Emmanuel Youth at Lutherhaven! 

Thursday Jun 30     CindyMarie out of the Office 

      Emmanuel Youth at Lutherhaven! 

      Pastor at Lutherhaven (Lutherhaven) 
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Wednesday Jun 15     Emmanuel Lutheran Church and Lutherhaven Vacation Bible School - Day Camp! 

  7:00 AM   Coffee with Pastor! (Moscow Food Co-op) 

  1:00 PM   A Celebration of Life: Harlie Gunther 

Thursday Jun 16     Emmanuel Lutheran Church and Lutherhaven Vacation Bible School - Day Camp! 

      Volunteer Office Coverage by Kathy Henson Noon - 4 PM 

  6:00 PM   VBS/Day Camp BBQ Dinner! (ELC) 

Friday Jun 17     Emmanuel Lutheran Church and Lutherhaven Vacation Bible School - Day Camp! 

      Volunteer Office Coverage by Kathy Henson 8:30 AM - 4 PM 

Saturday Jun 18     International Picnic Day 
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Harlie Gunther was born upstairs in a brick bank building in Deary, 

ID, on November 9, 1924 to Horst and Herta Gunther, who were 

recent immigrants from Germany.  One of Harlie’s earliest 

memories was when he was about 3 years old, a firemen ran up to 

the apartment, warning the family to stay away from the hot glass 

windows, because they might shatter due to a hotel burning 

across the street.  The family moved numerous times in Harlie’s 

early years, as his father, Horst, moved his family to Kendrick, 

Juliaetta, then Elk River and Lewiston, and eventually to Moscow, 

where Horst worked at various shops, before finally opening up his 

own “O.K.” Barbershop. 

As to be expected during that era in Moscow, Harlie got quite good at fighting, as did his brother, Herbert.  He 

graduated from Moscow High in 1942 and attempted to join the military, but was deemed too light to be enlisted. 

He spent some of his favorite times down at “Perd’s cabin,” located on the North Fork of the Clearwater River, 

where they spent time riding logs on the rapids, fishing and having fun.  Those youthful memories are now under 

hundreds of feet of water, with the building of Dworshak Dam. In September 1943, his only brother, Herbert, died 

in a horrific fire at the Pullman/Moscow airport, while trying to push a plane out of a burning hanger. After working 

at Hale Motors in Moscow and learning construction at Farragut Naval Station at Pend Oreille Lake, he went to 

the University of Idaho for a couple of semesters. 

After gaining enough weight, Harlie managed to join the U.S. Army in December 1943, and trained as a Combat 

Engineer near Austin, Texas, at Camp Swift.  He was shipped out of New York in a convoy, which according to 

him, was the worst experience of his life, as many men became sea-sick along the way to England.  Harlie landed 

at Omaha Beach in September 1944 and became part of the newly created U.S Ninth Army.  After some training 

in Normandy, Harlie was moved up to the front lines through France, then later Belgium, Holland and Germany to 

help build bridges, clear minefields, set up and operate communication centers and drive as a messenger in a 

jeep for the #1146th Battalion of the Combat Engineer Headquarters for the advancing Ninth Army.  The Ninth 

Army served at various times under both American and British commands, helping Allied troops cross many 

canals and rivers by rebuilding the roads and constructing various types of bridges along the Allied-Axis front.  He 

was sent home from the European Theater after Germany surrendered, and going first to Ft. Lewis Washington, 

and then to Camp Pendleton, CA to work as a guard at a U.S Army prison.  He was honorably discharged from 

the U.S. Army as a Sergeant in April 1946 at Camp Beale, California and made his way back to Moscow, Idaho. 



Harlie began working again at Hale Motors, and shortly later met Shirley Jean Gilliland at the Derby restaurant where 

she worked as a waitress.  They were later married on September 27, 1947.  In 1953, Harlie switched employers and 

began to work at the Motor Pool at Washington State College in Pullman, in charge of the college’s fleet of vehicles 

and eventually became the Supervisor of Heavy Equipment until his retirement in the summer of 1981. 

Harlie is survived by his wife, Shirley of Moscow, Idaho; daughters Teresa Davidson of Lake Forest Park, WA and 

Karen McMillan of Greeley Colorado; sons Herbert Gunther of Hubbert, Oregon, Keith Gunther of Moscow, Idaho 

and John Gunther of Paradise, California and a sister, Haleen (Tiny) and her husband Don Nepean of Spokane, WA. 

He has three grandchildren, and three great grandchildren, with one more on the way! 

Harlie loved hunting elk and deer with his best friend; the late Wayne Hammond.  He loved fishing for cutthroat, 

enjoyed camping at Priest Lake with the family, and visiting with relatives during the summer.  He also traveled back 

to Europe to visit old WWII sites and to sightsee Europe while visiting his German relatives.  Harlie was involved with 

the local Boy Scouts, the local Moscow Chapter of the Veterans of Foreign Wars, was on the board of directors for 

the Latah Care Center, was a life-long member of the Moose Lodge, lent much help to Emmanuel Lutheran Church, 

and was a driver for the Moscow Meals on Wheels. He graciously gave much of his money to charity. He was a 

strong supporter of ordinary American ideals and American troops, and let everyone have their say after fighting for 

their freedom. He fought valiantly for his life, not completely understanding how his sore feet turned into a battle for 

his life, which ended early on June 10, 2016.  When the doctor told him there was nothing more that could be done to 

make him “well”, he quietly passed in his sleep that very night on his brand new air bed.  We thank all of his 

wonderful friends, cousins, family, and doctors, especially the people at Good Samaritan Village, who made his life 

more comfortable and cared for him these last few months.  Harlie remained a good soldier, and we will miss him. 

There will be a viewing on Tuesday, the 14th of June, from noon to 6 p.m. at Shorts Chapel.  The funeral service will 

be on Wednesday at 1:00 p.m., June 15, at Emmanuel Lutheran Church, with Pastor Daugs officiating.  An early 

lunch/dinner will follow downstairs at ELC, after a brief graveside gathering. 

Come and meet up with some old friends and tell us your stories!  Donations in memory of Harlie may be made to 

the Emmanuel Lutheran Church at 1036 West A. St., and/or to Good Samaritan Village 
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June 26, 2016 
 

Ministers: 
The Congregation 

Presiding: 
Pastor Daugs 
Dir. Of Music: 

Janet McIntosh 
Organist: 

Janet McIntosh 
Altar Guild / Bread: 

Robbie Giles 
Acolyte: 

Henry Roberts 
Altar Flowers: 
Tara Roberts 

Assisting Minister: 
Kathy Kwiatkowski 

Communion Assistants: 
Tara Roberts 

Julie Spangler 
Counters: 

Carolyn Todd 
Julie Spangler 

Fellowship: 
Jack & Karen Kelly 

Jon & Sharon Kimberling 
Shelly McGuire 

Paul & Kathy Kwiatkowski 
Greeters: 

Jack & Karen Kelly 
J.A.M. Leader:  
Carolyn Todd 

J.A.M. Assistant: 
Julie Spangler 

Reader: 
Kas Dumroese 

Ushers: 
Vern Kinnison 

Chris Watts 
Irv Johnson 

Deb Dumroese 
Kas Dumroese 

What would    
                                     like to do?  

Here’s an idea!  Make a positive impact on  
the Sunday experience of all who enter here! 

 
 
 

Usually this servant opportunity is reserved for our younger members. 
There is a special significance to what the acolyte does.  

First, an acolyte lights the candles. This signifies that the Holy Spirit  
is in the place of worship. By lighting the candles, you show those who 

worship that God is present in this house.  
When you extinguish the candles at the end of the service, you are 

signifying that the Holy Spirit is leaving the place of worship in everyone’s 
hearts. Lighting and extinguishing the candles generally indicates the start 

and the end of a worship service.  
Acolytes dress in robes, quietly carry torches, crosses, thuribles, alms 

basins and cruets. A vital part of worship, they blend into the background 
helping our liturgies flow smoothly, and rejoicing in the privilege to serve at 

God’s altar. 
If you are interested in serving as an Acolyte,  

or you have children that you feel might wish to serve in this role,  
please speak with Pastor Daugs or Youth Director, Lisa Allen. 

  J.A.M is in need  
of some  

donations of items like:  
 

Gummy Treats - Crackers - Cookies - Fruit Leather - or similar goodies, 
 

(nothing with nuts please) 
 

for our J.A.M. - Jesus And Me! Sunday School Class. 
 

Pre-packaged, single serving containers work very well in this ministry. 
 

Please leave your donations in the kitchen marked “J.A.M.” 
 

Thank you!!! 



 Featured in THIS issue, # 3-160619, of the “Emphasis: Weekly Edition:” 
 

The Beginning of Father’s Day! 
“Quick List” - EXPANDED! 
A Message from Pastor... 
May 2016 Treasurer’s Report 
Remembering Harlie Gunther... 
“Meet our Members…”   a Baptismal Birth Day for Kaelyn Anne Lichte 

Plus our regular features: 
 “         Ed Opps” 
 “Quick List” - EXPANDED! of Emmanuel Happenings 
 “Servant SCOPE”  

Do you want to hear more about all the great ways Emmanuel is  
“Unleashing Our Passion for Compassion to Moscow, Idaho and Beyond?” 

Sign up to receive our newsletter, the “Emphasis: Weekly Edition!” You can receive this informative  
weekly publication by email, snail-mail, or visit our website, and view it online at emmanuelmoscow.org.  

Contact the church office with questions. emmanuelmoscowid@gmail.com or 208.882.3915 

Water 
Water flows through the Scriptures: 

the flood, the Red Sea crossing, 
water springing from a rock to 

nourish Israelites in the wilderness, 
the healing of Naaman's leprosy 
when he washed in the Jordan 

River, John's baptism of Jesus and, 
chiefly, our baptism into Christ. The 

water of baptism symbolizes 
cleansing from sin, the quenching 

of our spiritual thirst and God 
raising us from death (drowning in 
sin) to life everlasting. Just as we 
can't live without physical water, 

neither can we truly live without the 
living water that Jesus gives 

 (see John 4:13-14). 

Kaelyn Anne Lichte 
born on June 19, 2015, 

will be baptized on Sunday, June 19, 2016. 

 

Join Kaelyn,  

her parents, Zach & Amy (Peterson) Lichte, 

her grandparents, Kevin & Anne Peterson 

her great grandmother, Jeanette Peterson, 

her sponsors, Kyle Peterson and Karlee Lichte 

and the entire Emmanuel Congregation 

for this special day! 


